General Membership Meeting Minutes

January 10, 2024
Attending:

Vicki by phone

Larry Mackai
Paul Hussa
Duane Pulford
Peg Gerold
Bob Weiderman
Scott Jacobsen
- Secretary Report – read and approved.
- Treasurer Report: Can we have a final reconciliation of the 2023 show?
President Report:

Vicki offered her thanks for everyone’s hard work on the 2023 show.  She also passed along the positive news that we were able to come out having made a profit, even after the extra centennial expenses.  In addition, many positive comments were received from judges.
Old Business:
Reactions to the Centennial Show
An abundance of positive comments from judges, spectators and exhibitors.

New Business:
· Our newest board member, Carolyn Kraskey, was given a warm welcome.
· Zoom Subscription – It was agreed upon that MKC should obtain its own Zoom subscription at the Pro level.  This would allow us to offer general membership meetings using Zoom for those who could not attend in person.  Cost would be approximately $159/year.  Duane volunteered to obtain subscription in time for us to use at February 20 Board meeting.  We also need to communicate with AKC on (1) do we need to change our bylaws to reflect the electronic meeting offerings and (2) if yes, how do we make the bylaw change(s).  Peggy volunteered to check with AKC. [Action item – Duane & Peg]
· Plans for upcoming obedience trial and fall show – Obedience and Rally trials are fully approved for the September dates (9/28 & 9/29).  Judges are Barb Wedekind Selton, Karen Anderson and Deb Schneider.  The new dates have been put on Facebook and website. 
· Revise membership application to include areas of interest to volunteer at club activities as well as dog activities they are involved in.  Duane also asked to include asking if application is a renewal or new membership and if they are lifetime members.  Approved – Peggy will draft. [Action item - Peg]
· Microchips that Scott received from Ralph that were left over from last MKC chip clinic.  Do we want to donate to Hopkins Pet Hospital who volunteered their time?  If not, what do we want to do with them?  It was approved to offer them to RAGON (Golden Retriever rescue group that does clean up at show).  Ralph volunteered to contact RAGON. [Action item - Ralph]
· Website – It was approved for Theresa Goiffen to now take over website from Cindi Olson.  Theresa needs to provide her invoice(s) to Duane.  Theresa estimates the cost to be roughly $25/month.
· Duane provided spread sheets and explained them. Vicki asked for breakdown of what we pay Baray and Larry will share contract at next meeting [Action item – Larry]
· Peg will send email to memberships asking for suggestions on judges but explaining that a request is not a guarantee that the judge will be hired. [Action item - Peg]
 

· Larry will ask Canterbury if they have a publicist for our use this year. [Action item - Larry]
· Membership renewals – ask that their information is current.  Also add a box/space members can check if they are lifetime members.  [Action item – Peg]
· It was decided that the dates below should be added to website: [Action item - Peg]
General Membership meeting dates for the rest of the year

· March 19

· May 21

· June 18- Also club picnic

· July 16

· September 17

· October 15

· December- Holiday Party: Date: TBA

· Obedience Trial: September 28, 29

· Breed show: November 23, 24

· Brags.
Adjourned at 8:20 pm
